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Expiration Extension Notice 
December 23, 2020  
 
Dear Tennessee Commercial Driver License Holders,  
 
Pursuant to Governor Bill Lee’s Executive Order 73, signed December 22, 2020, the Tennessee Department of 
Safety and Homeland Security has granted the following extensions to individuals with a commercial driver license 
(CDL). 
 

A) For Class A, B, & C, license holders whose Medical Cards were set to expire between June 1, 2020 and 

August 31, 2020, they will now have until December 31, 2020 to submit a new medical card so long as 

the expiring medical certificate was issued for 90 days or more. 

B) For DOT medical cards which were set to expire between September 1, 2020 and February 28, 2021 will 

now have until February 28, 2021 to submit a new medical card. Once you obtain an updated Medical 

Examiner Certification (DOT Medical Card), please submit it and the Affidavit Self-Certification form to 

CDL Medical Certification Renewal at Driver Services online through our e-Services portal 

https://www.tn.gov/safety/driver-services/online.html or at DI.CDL.MEDCERT@TN.GOV.  

C) Drivers who, since their last medical certificate was issued, have been diagnosed with a medical condition 

that would disqualify the driver from operating in interstate commerce, or who, since their last medical 

certificate was issued, have developed a condition that requires an exemption or skill performance 

evaluation from FMCSA are not covered by this extension.   

Please print a copy of this letter and maintain it with your expired commercial driver’s license.  
 
YOU MUST KEEP THIS LETTER WITH YOU WHEN DRIVING TO PROVE THE VALIDITY OF YOUR LICENSE. THIS 
NOTIFICATION LETTER TAKES PRECEDENCE OVER ANY PREVIOUSLY ISSUED LETTER TO THE CONTRARY.  
 
If you wish to obtain a duplicate of your commercial driver’s license, renew your commercial driver’s license, or 
renew your medical certification, visit e-Services: https://www.tn.gov/safety/driver-services/online.html.  
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